
Dear Steve 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to peruse and respond to the PBA Guideline: Consultation 
draft titled “Responsibilities of pharmacists when practicing as proprietors” 
 
The PDL Board would like to submit the following for your consideration: 
 
PDL strongly supports the need for the personal presence of a proprietor pharmacist at the 
pharmacy on a regular basis (a defined period may be appropriate).  The public deserves 
it.  It is a privilege to be a pharmacist and more especially a proprietor pharmacist.  With 
privilege goes responsibility.  The Loewy case demonstrated this public interest need. 
 
Kind regards 
Marie 
 

 
 
Marie Ritchie 

Chief Executive Officer - PDL        Company Secretary - APPco  
Pharmaceutical Defence Limited          Australian Pharmaceutical Publishing Co Pty Ltd 
 
Mailing address: PO Box 777 Hawthorn Vic 3122 
03 9810 9900 phone   03 9810 9902 direct 
marie.ritchie@pdlappco.com.au  
 
The material contained herein is provided by PDL with the understanding that it is true and correct information.  The material 
may include the views or recommendations of third parties, and does not necessarily reflect the views of PDL or indicate a 
commitment to a particular course of action.  PDL accepts no responsibility for the results of any actions taken on the basis of 
information contained herein. This information is intended to simplify the law for ease of comprehension.  In addition, errors or 
omissions can occur in the preparation of this information.  Therefore, before relying on the material, persons should 
independently verify its accuracy, completeness, relevance for their purposes and that it is up-to-date. 
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